Palm Valley City Council

Minutes

Regular Meeting

March 26, 2012

The City Council for the City of Palm Valley met in Regular Session on the 26th day of March 2012, at 1:30 p.m., 1313 Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.  The meeting was attended by the following people:
MAYOR
               Dean Hall
COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT 
John Hollingsworth, Rick Hosea, Holly Lieberenz, Marvin     
Hendrix, and Ray Anzaldua
CITY ATTORNEY


William Wepfer, City Attorney
CITY SECRETARY


Sylvia R. Trevino
Staff Present:



A. R. Garcia, Chief of Police






Rosendo Flores, Public Works (Supervisor)

1) CALL TO ORDER
Mayor Hall called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m.

2) PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Mayor Hall led the Pledge of Allegiance.
3) PUBLIC COMMENTS
Dick Faxon expressed comments of opposition to the purchase of a street sweeper.

He also expressed concerns of unsightly locations along Dilworth Road such as 324 Palm Valley East and 733 Caro Circle.  The sites are full of overgrown weeds and he felt that there should be better and stricter enforcement of the City ordinances that are in place rather than buy a street sweeper. Mr. Faxon also felt that the police should be able, as part of their routine surveillance, to point out and document such unsightly sites.
Referring to the letter to the residents that was distributed regarding safeguarding their homes, Mr. Faxon indicated that no where in that letter did it indicate that the robberies continue and he felt as if this fact was being kept from the public. He was of the opinion that it was important that this information be relayed to the general public.
4)
APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF FEBRUARY 27, 2012.
Councilman Hollingsworth restated his comments made on Page 4 regarding the City’s website.  The City Secretary will make the revision.

Councilman Hosea added wording to his original motion on Page 4 regarding the website modifications to include that his motion to authorize DCNC to the do the website modifications would also include the set up of the SEO links as indicated in their proposal. The City Secretary will make the revision.

Councilman Hosea also indicated that he had asked if the City had other options with regards to the leasing of the AutoMark for the election and if the equipment had been used before.  His question and responses will be added to the wording regarding that item.

With the necessary revisions to be made, Councilman Hollingsworth made a motion to approve the minutes.  

Councilman Hosea seconded the motion.

Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.
7) DISCUSSION HELD AND ACTION TAKEN TO APPROVE THE LEE SUBDIVISION

The City Secretary briefly explained that the Planning and Zoning Commission had met in the summer of 
2011 and considered both the Lee and Rich subdivision plats.  There had been an issue with the Rich 
Subdivision. There was no problem with the Lee Subdivision and Planning and Zoning gave it their 
approval.  She indicated that the City ordinance indicates that the final approval is by the City Council and 
that is why this item is on the agenda.


Mr. Ken Jackson, Chairman of the Planning and Zoning Commission, was present and gave further 
explanation on the two subdivision plats.  He explained that an informal meeting had been held on March 7, 
2012 to discuss the status of the proceedings.  At the meeting the City Attorney suggested and it was agreed 
to allow Mr. Lee to proceed with the recording of his plat.  It was also agreed that Mr. Rich could proceed 
with his plat if the necessary documentation could be completed before this meeting today.  If not, he could 
proceed at a later date.  Therefore, on behalf of the Planning and Zoning Commission and in compliance 
with the July 2011 findings, he advised the Council that the P & Z Committee was recommending 
approval 
of the Lee Subdivision and Rich Subdivisions but not to hold off on the Lee Subdivision plat because 
of technicalities with the Rich Subdivision.


Councilman Anzaldua questioned whether the Engineer had reviewed the plats as had been recommended 
by the Planning and Zoning Commission.  David Flinn commented that his concern was that the property 
taxes be paid current.  The City Secretary pointed out that the plat had been signed off by the County Tax 
Assessor Collector indicating all property taxes were paid.  Mr. Flinn indicated that the sign off was in 2011 
for those year’s taxes and he wanted to make sure that the current taxes were also paid.  Mr. Frank Rios, the 
surveyor, indicated that he had obtained a current tax certificate and all taxes are currently paid.


Councilman Hosea commented that it was his understanding that you could not have a half lot but you could 
have a 1 ½ lot.  This was his understanding from the July 2011 meeting.  Mr. Wepfer commented that there 
already is a 1 ½ lot and Mr. Lee should have gotten his approval at that time.  If the Rich Subdivision does 
not get approved you still have a ½ lot.

Councilman Hosea stated that he would be willing to vote for approval of the Lee Subdivision based on 
when the Rich Subdivision is approved.

Councilwoman Lieberenz made a motion to approve the Lee Subdivision plat as recommended by the 
Planning and Zoning Commission.


Councilman Hollingsworth seconded the motion.


Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried as follows:


Aye:  Lieberenz, Hollingsworth, Anzaldua, Hendrix



Nay:  Hosea


The motion carried 4 to 1.

8)
DISCUSSION HELD AND ACTION TAKEN REGARDING THE RICH SUBDIVISION

The City Secretary asked that this item be tabled for lack of the necessary documents.


Councilman Hendrix made a motion to table this item.


Councilwoman Lieberenz seconded the motion.


Councilman Hollingsworth asked that the motion be amended to reflect the approval of the Rich 
Subdivision as soon as all documentation was submitted.  Councilman Hendrix accepted the amendment 
Councilman Hosea seconded the motion to approve the Rich Subdivision contingent upon all documents 
being submitted.



Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.
 5)
STATUS REPORT ON THE CONSTRUCTION OF THE BOOSTER PUMP STATION ON 
FIESTA DRIVE


David Flinn, the Engineer for the project, reported that the pump station is complete and that the start up 
date is April 3rd at 7:30 a.m.


Councilman Hollingsworth asked about the landscaping and Mr. Flinn replied that the City would be doing 
the landscaping around the pump station.


Councilman Anzaldua recommended that the lock on the fence be moved to the inside facing Fiesta Drive 
and not to the outside facing Dilworth Road.

6) DISCUSSION HELD AND ACTION TAKEN TO AUTHORIZE THE PURCHASE OF A STREET SWEEPER


A short ‘demo’ video of the street sweeper was viewed.


Mayor Hall commented that if the purchase is authorized by the Council it would be budgeted as capital for 
next fiscal year.


Councilman Hendrix stated that he was in favor of purchasing the street sweeper and explained his reasons:
1) the sweeper would be at the City’s option;

2) it could be used to do spot pick up

3) it is small and easy to store

4) it only take one person to pick it up

5) it picks up all street aggregate

Councilman Hendrix added that not all the streets would need to be swept at the same time and he emphasized that the sweeper picks up the aggregate on the streets.  This aggregate, if not picked up, could cause someone to slip on the street.  The unit would be covered under mobile equipment coverage, it would be scheduled and a deductible would be imposed for insurance coverage.  He added that it would be a whole lot handier to have the sweeper on site rather than to rely on the City of Harlingen to do the sweeping based on their schedule.  Councilman Hendrix noted an observation with the City of Harlingen sweeper and commented that the sweeper did not pick up all debris, it interfered with tree limbs and it took 21.5 hours to do the entire community.  If the City of Palm Valley has its own sweeper it could be used as needed.  There is local service for the sweeper and parts are available locally also.  Councilman Hendrix stated that TENNANT is one the best manufacturers of such equipment.

Minor discussion followed and a comment was made that even if the City of Harlingen increased its rate, the payoff on the purchase of the sweeper would be about 4-5 years.

Councilman Hendrix commented that the Harlingen sweeper is more of a vacuum sweeper and does not utilize brushes.  All of the dust washes into our storm system and clogs up the drains and that is why there is an issue with the drainage of the ponds on the Golf Course.

Councilman Hollingsworth asked Rosendo Flores, Public Works Supervisor, what his recommendation was.  
Mr. Flores replied that he would recommend purchasing the street sweeper.   There have been various 
complaints regarding the debris in the gutters and that is why he had scheduled a ‘demo’ of the sweeper.  However, he felt that it would be less expensive to continue the services by the City of Harlingen.
Councilwoman Lieberenz commented that about five people had expressed satisfaction when they saw the streets were being swept by the City of Harlingen.

Councilman Hollingsworth stated that it would not be necessary to schedule the City of Harlingen to do the entire City but could designate only certain streets be swept.  The entire city would not have to be swept at the same time.  Councilman Hendrix stated that he had spoken with Dan Serna, Director of Public Works with the City of Harlingen and he had indicated that they would only do the streets in Palm Valley when their sweepers are not in use and they pretty much are in use every day.

Councilman Hendrix made a motion to authorize the purchase of the street sweeper as demonstrated on the video.
Councilman Anzaldua seconded the motion.

Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried by the following votes:



Aye:  Hendrix, Anzaldua, Hosea, Lieberenz



Nay:  Hollingsworth

The motion carried 4 to 1.
9)
CONSENT AGENDA:


a. Monthly Police Report – February 2012


Chief Garcia went over his report which was included in the packet.  He informed the Council that Officer 
Calvillo’s last day was April 5 and he would be looking to fill his position.  


Chief Garcia spoke briefly on the recent rash of burglaries and he explained the differences between 
burglaries, thefts, and robberies.  He noted that most of the reports have been on car burglaries.


He stated that he and Rosendo Flores spoke about extra street lights on Dilworth Road as an effort to try to 
deter some of the burglaries that are occurring.  He also had looked into security cameras.  


Mayor Hall asked that David Flinn looking the cost of security cameras.


The City Secretary informed the Council that she had a meeting with Dan Sanchez, the County 
Commissioner, about the additional lighting on Dilworth Road and was also talking to AEP.  She 
commented tht hopefully, in the near future, most of Dilworth Road will be lit.


Chief Garcia spoke further on the night activity and commented that when an extra patrol officer was on 
duty at night, there was nothing happening and most of the burglaries were not forced entries.


Councilwoman Lieberenz commented that the expectation is that we in the community should feel safe and 
not have to worry about locking our vehicles.


Councilman Hollingsworth suggested that Chief Garcia speak to the 12:30 Club (ladies) about theft in 
general and Councilman Hosea suggested that the City ought to continue to promote the use of the website 
to get word out to the community.  It was suggested that a police blotter be added to the website.


Councilman Hendrix commended Chief Garcia on the continued training of the officers and Councilman 
Hosea asked that more community awareness be implemented.


There being no discussion on the Municipal Court report, Councilman Hosea made a motion to approve 
both the Police Report and the Municipal Court report as presented.  Councilman Hendrix seconded the 
motion.



Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried unanimously. 

10) CHECK LISTINGS AND MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS FOR THE CITY OF PALM 
VALLEY AND THE WATER SERVICE FOR FEBRUARY 2012 APPROVED
       
Mayor Hall explained the revised budget report.

       
Referring to the check listing, Councilman Hollingsworth asked what was the benefit to the City to belong 
to the LRGV Development Council.  The City Secretary replied that the membership fee is minimal 
and the Council could at times be able to obtain funding for smaller communities for various projects.

  
Councilman Hosea made a motion to approve the check listing and financial report for February.


Councilman Hendrix seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried unanimously.

11) INVESTMENT REPORT FOR FEBRUARY FOR THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY AND THE WATER SERVICE APPROVED


Councilwoman Lieberenz made a motion to approve the investment report.


Councilman Hendrix seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried unanimously.

12) PURCHASE REQUESTS APPROVED

There was minor discussion on the purchase of ammunition and Chief Garcia explained that this safe ammo 
for training that can be used and reused.


As for the purchase of badges, Chief Garcia commented that the badges are just old and ugly.

Councilwoman Lieberenz stated that $900 is a lot of money that could be used elsewhere.


Councilman Hendrix made a motion to approve the purchases as requested by Chief Garcia.


Councilman Hollingsworth seconded he motion.



Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried by the following vote:




Aye:  Hendrix, Hollingsworth, Anzaldua, Hosea




Nay:  Lieberenz


The motion carried 4 to 1.

13) There being no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 2:29 p.m. upon a motion by Councilman Hosea and seconded by Councilman Hendrix.

_______________________________

Dean Hall, Mayor
Attest:

_____________________________

Sylvia R. Trevino, City Secretary
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